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1. Introduction 

 
The Partnership Southwark Health and Care Plan was launched in the summer of 2023. A 
one year review was carried out in August 2024 which identified that although there had 
been some significant areas of success, the plan lacked focus in some areas and there were 
too many actions. As such, the Partnership Southwark Strategic Board agreed to undertake 
a refresh of the strategic priorities with the aim of reducing the number of priorities and 
actions and to direct resource at the areas where there could be the biggest impact by 
working in partnership.  
 
The purpose of this presentation is to share the refreshed priorities which were approved by 
the Partnership Southwark Strategic Board on 5th September 2024, and invite comments on 
the work to date to develop clear outcome statements which set out what will be different in 
three years’ time as a result of this work, how that will be measured and what activities will 
be undertaken to achieve it. 
 

2. Process to develop the strategic priorities 
 
The relevant strategic plans and strategies of Southwark Council and the Southeast London 

Integrated Care Board were reviewed and it was identified that there is strong alignment with 

the Partnership Southwark ‘Wells’ structure (Start Well, Live Well, Age and Care Well) as 

well as commonality of priorities across the plans and strategies. Consideration was also 

given to the national context, specifically The Fuller Review, the Labour Party manifesto and 

the King’s Speech. (NB the findings from the Darzi investigation had not been published at 

the time of the review. However, the priorities proposed support the recommendations of the 

review). 

A workshop was held with the Partnership Southwark Strategic Board members to agree 
where there could be a greater impact by working in partnership. This resulted in five 
strategic priorities being proposed: 

1. Children and Young People’s Mental Health (existing priority) 
2. Adult Mental Health (existing priority) 
3. Integrated Frailty Pathway (existing priority) 
4. Prevention and Health Inequalities (evolution of an existing priority) 
5. Integrated Neighbourhood Teams (new priority) 

 
3. Next Steps 

 
The five strategic priorities were approved by the Partnership Southwark Strategic Board on 
5th September 2024. For each strategic priority, work is underway to agree an outcome 
statement describing what will be different for Southwark residents in three years’ time and 
how this will be measured. This will inform the delivery plan for the next 18 months. 
 

4. Discussion 



Members of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Commission are asked to comment on the 
draft outcome statements which describe what will be different for Southwark residents in 
three years’ time (slide 7). 
 


